
Emancipation Diploma Bill Information 

March 30, 2015 - Governor Nathan Deal has signed the Emancipation 
Diploma bill (HB 91) into law. Students who have met all high school 
graduation requirements with the exception of passing either the Georgia 
High School Graduation Tests (GHSGT) or the Basic Skills tests can 
petition their school board to grant them a diploma. 
 
Carroll County Schools is currently developing the process by which former 
students may request their high school diplomas.  
 


